
            [image: ]
        


The noble Polish family
Abdaniec.





Die adlige polnische
Familie Abdaniec.







Lithuanian Chronicle,
published by Narbutt mentions that Gasztold , at a time practiced
Kamenyets Podolski, became Catholic and married Buczacką . It was
probably the estate daughter of Michał von Buczacz , who built a
temple in Buczacz in 1379 and generously endowed the estate (AGZ.
V). The same estates inherited Michał Abdaniec , Buczacz heir from
n , was given by King Wladyslaw Jagiello in 1392 in Kojdanów
trembowelskim district (M. 85 f 269). In 1401 Michał and TheodErykh
, brothers , heirs of n Buczacz , probably the estates sons of
Michał above , after the death of his father a new foundation
document was established , which means that the estates were built
church and nanowo recipient (AGZ. V) . She, along with the other
brother Michał, to distinguish him from the first named Mużyłą
after the death of the Grand Duke. Witold occupied in 1430
Kamieniec , Smotrycz , Czerwonogród and Fels, eliminating one of
the crew's estates from Lithuania (L). Michał and his descendants
Buczacz , Podhajec and Litvinov , Michał Mużyło from Buczacz and
TheodErykh from Buczacz Time , the second time in Jazlowiec and his
descendants Jazłowieckimi and Monasterskimi wrote zwało estates.
Michał Buczacki, in 1414, the governor of Galicia, 1434 Czesnik,
then castellan Halicki was in 1437, the governor of Podolia. He and
the governor of Przemysl. He and his brothers took with Kamieniec
did not follow the king's orders, despite takowego Świdrygiełły
agents, who maintained the estates along with the spawning season,
the king's messenger , imprisoned, and this step Podolia delivered
from the crown. Released in 1434 , Prince Fedka Nieświckiego from
prison in which he said Svidrygiello and has stretched him back to
the young king Ladislaus . Michał was killed in a skirmish with the
Tatars in 1438 (L). After his wife took Podhajce , in 1437 acquired
Czesybiesy , of which his sons wrote (AGZ. XII. 232) . With
Elizabeth Kniehinickiej from Podhajec, sister of Jan, castellan
Halicz (. AGZ. XII 611), left a daughter Katarzyna and five sons:
Jan, Mikołaj, Piotr, James and Michał. In the 1444 years of their
uncles : TheodErykh and Mużyło and uncle of Jan von Kniehinic , Jan
, alderman trembowelskiemu vouched for three minors his younger
brothers , Mikołaj , Piotr and Jakobus and that over the years to
go to their department manufactured goods ( AGZ. XII) . About his
brothers Jan took care of it in 1445 , the estates held until then
their uncle Michał Mużyło . The family legal acts there is no
mention of Michał, however, that proves that many of the records in
the file halickich and between innemi thing that estates in 1442
with his mother, Elizabeth, wojewodziną Podolsk ( AGZ. XII) was .
He probably died in 1450 , in an unfortunate trip to Moldova and
argued on which one of the regiments (L). After in 1443 named
Michał Kastellan czesybieskim ( AGZ. XII) . Jan , Litvinov and
Bybła heirs of n who acquired estates Mużyły Buczackiego in 1453 (
AGZ. XII ), already in 1434 the governor trembowelski married
Jadwiga Brzezany ( AGZ. XIV . 3117 ), had a son , Jan, and daughter
Anna , with which the goods supply exercised in 1457 , her uncle
Mikołaj ( AGZ. XV . f 6 and 8 ). Jan , together with Jan Skarbek
from Szarańczuk donated the estate church in Litvinov 1476 year and
confirmed the estate records made by his father , Jan , Staroste
trembowelskiego (AGZ. II). Anna , in 1495 , the estates wife of
Hownowa Dersław , castellan bełskiego , founding a chapel in the
Lviv Cathedral , in the record mentions that the estates daughter
of Jan and granddaughter of Michał , the governor of Podolia , that
her father the eldest brother of Jakób, who was current governor of
Podolia, and Piotr, who has a daughter, Anne and Susanna ( AGZ.
VII). Mikołaj and Piotr wrote the estates Buczacz or Czesybiesów,
many of them mentioned in the files halickich of the fifteenth
century land. Piotr was a tenant of the royal pear in 1454 (AGZ.
XII). With his daughters , mentioned above , Susanna married
Stanisław Szafraniec from Pieskowej Felsen and died at a young age
in 1501 , which some tombstone shows was her Sułoszowa , the second
wife was Anna Stanisław Clip from Bądkowa and still alive in 1530
Jakób wrote Podhajec 1472 Castellan Halicki, in 1485 the governor
of Podolia, Russian governor finally lived in 1501 and was governor
of Chelm. With Anna von Sprowy left three sons, Jan Andrzejv. Jan
Senior , Jan Feliks v. Jan junior, and James , and a daughter
Katarzyna . Jakób , the governor of Podolia , together with Jan
Skarbek confirmed fundacyę Podhajce Church , made by his father
Michał , the governor of Podolia and Staroste Przemysl . The estate
deal, the estates through three of his sons, Jan , Senior, Jan ,
Jr., and Jakób with Podhajec (AGZ. II) was signed. In 1503 are both
dworzaninami Janow and Jakób, the royal secretary (Teka Pav.). The
estates of three brothers received in 1508 from Aleksander Jag.
Fief of the city law and good Lithuanians in the soil Halicz (M. 23
449 f ) . Jan AndrzejJan v. , senior, received a life sentence in
1497 years Monasterczany , Choteks etc. (M. 16 f 66) until in 1503
and 1504 years to buy a consensus royal county Rawa Niemygłowskiego
hands. In 1504 , the crown cupbearer . He married his brother Jan
Feliks, v. junior, krajczym crown, department of goods (M. 21 f.
318) . In 1507, the governor of Rawa . In 1508 he testified that
his wife Hedwig de Lukonil (?) (M. 23 447 f) recorded the goods.
Jan Feliks, Carver Krone, was given a life sentence in 1507 in the
villages of Chernigov and Podbuże, Przemysl, along with his brother
Jakób had Lithuanians (M. 15 f 21 f 222 and 186). In 1500 it comes
in different processes in Lviv with Wojciechowice Susanna, widow of
Jan, from Wojewodzicu Podhajec. One might assume that this Jan ,
wyprawiwszy the war , long after the defeat of Bukovina did not
come back and was considered dead, and after his return was
krajczym crown and the estates department in 1505 and his brother
started. Jakób , in 1506 , secretary of the king (CUCr.), in 1507 ,
bishop of Kamieniec candidate , he took over his brother Rawa his
district , in whose retreat Radziejowskiemu received royal consent
in 1510, was the bishop of Chelm in 1518 , then Plock in 1538 ,
deceased in 1541 sister Katarzyna of the three brothers , the
estates last of this branch of lords from the Buczacz she married
Jan Tworowskiego , governor of Podolia and their descendants was
named Buczackis - Tworowskich , often directly Buczackimi the goods
zwało (M . 248 67 f 1545 ) .
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